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Dear Bro. McKenzie: 

 

We are truly appreciative of your financial involvement and prayer help in the ministry here in Brazil. The first part of 

this year has been going very well and we are excited to report back to you what God has done thus far in the year 2024. 

God blessed us with a young couple five months ago who have been training and gaining experience with us here in the 

ministry. We are not sure what the Lord has in store for them in the future, however, we are excited that the Lord is 

allowing us to be part of the lives of brother Lucas and sister Beatriz as they have been a great encouragement and 

blessing to our church, and at the same time we have been able to see them grow as they start out in the ministry.  

 
Lucas has taken over our Sunday School class. The Lord has truly blessed him with the gift of teaching.  This has been 

an amazing blessing to be able to see the adults of our church be even more firmly grounded in the teaching of God‘s 

Word.  

 
We have exciting news!! The Lord has given us the necessary funds through the generosity of his people to purchase a 

parsonage. We are genuinely rejoicing in the Lord for His provision. This house is located adjacent to the church on the 

corner. There is also another small shack that was acquired through these purchases on the back of the lots.  Both are in 

need of being remodeled. When finished this will take care of the immediate housing needs of the ministry as Lucas and 

Beatriz have been living in the church nursery and will be moving into the parsonage. We have seen a great turnout in 

the church’s involvement of volunteering in the remodeling efforts. This has been a sweet time of fellowship and growth 

as we serve the Lord side by side.  

 
We ask for your prayers for a man in the church who has surrendered to the call to preach. Brother Ilison has been a very 

dependable and faithful man in the church since he received Christ four years ago. Ilison and his wife, Osmilda have 

personally been a blessing to me and our family. Lucas and I have started teaching Ilison in the Bible Institute. Beatriz 

is teaching a lady’s course on Thursday evenings in the Bible Institute with Osmilda as one of her students. It is great to 

see God's people stepping out and following the leadership of the Lord.  

 
Once again, we are so thankful for those who hold us up in prayers, financial gifts and support. It truly is making an 

eternal difference. 
 

 

Reaching souls for the King, 

Sammy, Annessa, Clayton, Violet, and Samantha Rogers 
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